
Oifig and Stiúrthóir Náisiúnta Caipiteal agus Eastáit  
Ospidéal Sir Patrick Dun, Sráid Na Canálach Móire Íocht. 
Baile Átha Cliath 2 D02 P667 

Office of the National Director Capital & Estates 
Sir Patrick Dun’s, Lower Grand Canal Street, Dublin 2 

Mr Peter Cleere, TD, 
Dáil Éireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 

19th February 2025 

PQ 2531/25*To ask the Minister for Health how plans are progressing in 
relation to the new local injuries unit in Carlow; when she expects this unit to 
be available; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Peter 'Chap' Cleere 

Dear Deputy Cleere, 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the 
context of the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for 
Health for response. 

The HSE are progressing with a new Local Injuries Unit in St. Dympna’s Hospital, 
Carlow.  A Design Team have been procured and are currently working on the 
detailed design of this project and tenders are expected to be sought in Q2 2025. 

Following the successful completion of this tender process, it is anticipated that 
following the appointment of a contractor, construction will commence on site in Q3 
2025 and is expected to be complete by Q1 2026.    

Yours sincerely 

____________________ 
Brian O’Connell 
National Director 
Head of Strategic Health Infrastructure and Capital Delivery 


